
Trump  on  Islamic  terrorist
attack in Florida
“The simple step of a courageous individual is not to take
part in the lie. One word of truth outweighs the
world.” —Aleksandr Solzhenitsyn

“Although the word Jihad standing by itself means “struggle,”
what Westerners need to focus on when reading the Hadith
regarding Mohammed’s Jihad is similar to the focus needed when
reading Mein Kampf (My Struggle) by Adolph Hitler.” —Walid
Shoebat, God’s War on Terror: Islam, Prophecy and the Bible:
Islam, Prophecy and the Bible

Trump released a statement regarding the terrorist attack in
Orlando, Florida. Here is part of what he said.

“Last night, our nation was attacked by a radical Islamic
terrorist. It was the worst terrorist attack on our soil
since 9/11, and the second of its kind in 6 months. 

If we do not get tough and smart real fast, we are not going
to have a country anymore. Because our leaders are weak, I
said this was going to happen – and it is only going to get
worse. I am trying to save lives and prevent the next
terrorist attack. We can’t afford to be politically correct
anymore.”

The terrorist, Omar Mir Saddique Mateen, is the son of an
immigrant from Afghanistan who openly published his support
for the Afghanistani Taliban and even tried to run
for President of Afghanistan. According to Pew, 99% of people
in Afghanistan support oppressive Sharia Law.”

Radical Islam

Mr. Trump also reminded people that President Obama has failed
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to use the words, “Radical Islam,” and said that if Hillary
also refuses to use those words, she should get out of the
race. Euphemisms and political correctness are anathema to our
presumptive Republican nominee. Thankfully, Mr. Trump tells it
like it is, and that is why he resonates with working
Americans.

He is right, there will be more attacks. The barbaric
destruction of civilization by Islamists is well-known
worldwide. The root word for Islam is “al-Silm,” which means
“submission” or “surrender.” The Quran not only calls Muslims
to submit to Allah, it also orders them to subdue people of
other religions until they are in a full state of submission
to Islamic rule. This has inspired the aggressive history of
Islam and its military and demographic success in conquering
other cultures.

Obviously, Muslims, as individuals, can choose how much of
their religion they practice, if any. However, once there are
enough of them in any country, history shows that they all
join with the Imams in demanding special privileges in a
nation they are desirous of Islamizing.

For many years, America has accepted hundreds of thousands of
Muslim immigrants, and for the past seven and a half years,
our Marxist Muslim President has seeded the American nation
with millions of Islamic young men. The so-called “refugees”
are pouring into our country daily. This is called a “Hijrah,”
the migration to Islamize a new land, and it is Hillary’s
invasion of Libya that caused the snowball effect we see today
with boatloads of refugees arriving in America daily.

What we’ve seen in Europe with rapes and pillaging has changed
the landscape of the countries who have accepted these
“refugees.” Homes and towns have been destroyed, cultures
demolished, civilization eliminated. Muslim male refugees are
actually gang raping women in Sweden, Germany, the
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Netherlands, France, Denmark, Austria, Switzerland, and
Finland. All created by their high-paid government officials.

Islamic hatred for Jews and Christians is well known. Women
are second class citizens, and the horrors they endure are an
atrocity to modern societies. Many Muslim women have suffered
genital mutilation, and acid attacks by Muslim vigilantes for
failing to wear hijabs. Children are raised to hate, and to
even desire to become martyrs by strapping bombs on themselves
to kill infidels. Dogs are hated, they are crucified and
poisoned, injected with painful acids to kill them slowly.
We’ve all seen beheadings, and read stories of children forced
to watch their parents die by this gruesome evil. Young boys
are actually taught to cut heads off their toy Teddy Bears.
Worldwide historic artifacts have been systematically
destroyed by Islamists. 

Homosexuals are despised, and the Islamic belief is that they
should be put to death. And thus the Islamic terrorist attack
on the gay nightclub in Orlando, Florida which has now killed 

Muslim Terrorist Responsible for Orlando Attack

Orlando Police knew it was a Muslim terror attack because the
killer called 911 just as the killing started, to claim his
loyalty to ISIS and its leader, al Baghdadi. The Orlando
Police failure to act immediately was inexcusable for that
reason alone. Again, the Pulse Club was a gun free zone. CBS
News says that shooter, Omar Mir Seddique Mateen had ties to
Islamic terrorism. Mateen is a registered Democrat. Here’s his
voter registration (from Florida Voters). Mateen is a Muslim.

Mateen purchased his firearms legally and, not having a
criminal record, would not be barred from gun purchase. Mateen
had a Florida security officer license (he had been employed
at private security company G4S since 2007) and two licenses
to carry firearms in Florida: a Class D license, given to
security guards; and a Class G license, which is a general
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concealed carry license. Both were set to expire in September
2017. An ATF spokesperson confirmed that Mateen was able to
legally purchase guns, and bought both of the weapons used in
the attack within the last week. (Gawker)

In other words, gun control — which Obama called for in
reaction to the shooting — would not have deterred Mateen.
Even a total ban on gun sales would not have stopped Mateen
because he would have access to arms as a licensed security
officer.

You can bet the farm, the MSM will not tell you the truth
about Mateen, but they will push gun control so that the
American citizenry has no protection against radical Islamists
who are overwhelming our nation.

Omar Mateen, whose bloody siege inside the packed Orlando gay
nightclub ended when SWAT teams stormed the building and
killed him, was a radical Muslim who followed and was
radicalized by New Black Panther party member, Marcus Dwayne
Robertson, a law enforcement source said. 

The latest toll is 50 people dead, and 53 injured.

Donald J. Trump Understands Terrorism

Almost all of the Republican primary candidates opposed
allowing Syrian refugees to resettle in the United States.
They generally emphasized the difficulty of vetting the
refugees and the possibility that terrorists could slip into
the country. The only one who felt they should be allowed was
Jeb Bush.

Donald J. Trump has taken a particularly aggressive stance,
promising that he would expel any Syrian refugees allowed into
the country by the Obama administration. 

We are in a dire situation where the invasion and seeding of
our country with Islamic militant young men can change not
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only our culture, but destroy our entire country. 

Mr. Trump gets it. He stated, “If Obama, through his weakness,
lets them come in, I’m sending them out if I win.”

Here are the three core principles of Mr. Trump’s immigration
reform:

1. A nation without borders is not a nation.There must be a
wall across the southern border.
2. A nation without laws is not a nation.Laws passed in
accordance with our Constitutional system of government must
be enforced.
3. A nation that does not serve its own citizens is not a
nation.Any immigration plan must improve jobs, wages and
security for all Americans.

Conclusion

Flooding our country with illegal alien immigrants and Muslim
refugees, is not protecting American Citizenry. The government
is not only using our tax dollars for people who have never
paid into the system, but it is also taking jobs from
Americans in an economy where employment opportunities are
extremely scarce. The danger of allowing millions of Islamists
to flood our nation, will cause tragedy upon tragedy. Illegal
immigrants are responsible for thousands of American citizen’s
deaths each year. We have seen what has happened in Europe
because of the influx of millions of Islamic refugees. 

America is an immigrant melting pot, but when foreign invaders
refuse to assimilate, we are asking for a great deal of
distress.

The only candidate who totally understands the dangers
inherent in this invasion of our country, is Donald Trump.
Pray for the families who suffered losses in this tragedy.
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